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Rationale
For over a century, the status and stratigraphic position of the Quaternary have been debated. Authoritative papers on the history of Quaternary, and its recommended stratigraphic definition and status include Berggren (1998), Lourens et al. (2004), Ogg (2004), and Pillans (2004). The INQUA Executive, through consultation with the Quaternary community in 2004, has found widespread support for defining the Quaternary as a chronostratigraphic unit with a base at 2.6 Ma. As a consequence, ICS and INQUA consider it timely to decide on the stratigraphic meaning of the Quaternary, so that it can be unequivocally placed in the standard global time scale. John Clague, President of INQUA, Felix Gradstein, Chair of ICS, assisted by outgoing IUGS President Ed de Mulder, have agreed that a task force be struck that will make a recommendation to ICS on the definition of the Quaternary in 2005. 

Task force
The task force on the Quaternary will comprise members of INQUA and ICS, and will be charged with the single task of defining the Quaternary in a stratigraphic sense. It will formulate a single proposal that will be discussed at the Second ICS Workshop on the Future of Stratigraphy in September 2005 in Leuven, Belgium. This workshop will be attended by the chairs of all Subcommissions of ICS, and the President of the INQUA Commission on Stratigraphy and Geochronology. If the task force recommends definition in a formal chronostratigraphic sense, its proposal will go through the standard ICS consultation, voting, and ratification procedures. 

The task force will consist of 9 members and will receive advice and input from its wider constituency. The members of the task force are:

Chair: James Gehling, Australia 

                             (jgehling@ozemail.com.au)
Vice-Chair: Brad Pillans, Australia 

                                            (brad.pillans@anu.edu.au)
Secretary: James Ogg, USA
                             (jogg@purdue.edu)
Members:

Nicholas Shackleton (njs5@cam.ac.uk)
Jan Piotrowksi (Jan.Piotrowski@geo.au.dk), 

Leszek Marks (leszek.marks@pgi.gov.pl) 

John van Couvering (vanc@mail.micropress.org) 

Phil Gibbard (plg1@cus.cam.ac.uk)
Frits Hilgen fhilgen@geo.uu.nl)
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